

The 4 Way Test of the think, say or do:

Is it the truth? Is it fair to all concerned?

things we Will it build goodwill and better friendships? Will it be beneficial to all concerned?

Events

November 4th Club Meeting November 11th November 18th Club Meeting

Speakers

November

4th - Chief Steve Orusa Fishers Fire Department 11th - Community Garden 2022 Update 18th - Chip Muston

The Rotary Foundation

Club Leaders

Randy Wheeler

Allen Bourff Membership Chair

Staci Woods

Michael A. Peterson

Mike Byers

Jeremy Ferris Club Director

Beth A. Gehlhausen Club Director

Kenneth D Hubbard

Kathleen Rose Krusie

Ray A. Muston II Rotary Foundation Chair Club Director

Mathew Rapp lub Directo

Kim Williams Club Director

John W Magsamen Sergeant-at-Arms

Mark T. McSweeney

Karen Karmolinski iPast President

Birthdays

Mathew Rapp November 12th

Upcoming Program

November 4: Fishers Fire Department Headquarters



Chief Steve Orusa Fishers Fire Department

It's always interesting when the fire chief drops in to provide the Club with an update on the activities and successes of the Fishers Fire Department! This will be a special meeting on location at the Fishers Fire Department Headquarters (located next to Fishers City Hall). Coffee will be served prior to the start of the meeting in the Pavilion (the small building behind City Hall where the ground

Please note that we do not offer a virtual meeting option for remote meetings.

Previous week's speakers... Read More

Our Deepest Condolences to Club Founder Terry Johnson



Mary Jo Johnson March 8, 1938 - October 23, 2022

Fishers Rotary mourns the loss of the wife of Club Founder Terry Johnson, Mary Jo Johnson, on October 23, 2022.

Born to Samuel Leroy and Cartes Boyer Horning in Lewistown, PA, on March 8, 1938, Mary Jo was a 1956 graduate of Lewistown High School and at the top of her class at Harrisburg Polyclinic Hospital in Pennsylvania. Married to Terry R. Johnson since October 17, 1959, Mary Jo kept active as a registered nurse until 2020. An active member of Fishers United Methodist Church, P.E.O., and a Master Gardener, Mary Jo was a beloved wife, a registered intitse utility 2020. An active mentioner or insteas officed without the following mother, and a dear friend. Her absence will register with many. Visitation will be Saturday, November 5, 2022 from 11:00 a.m. until the time of service at 1:00 p.m. at Shirley Brothers Fishers-Castleton Chapel, 9900 Allisonville Road, Fishers, IN 46038. Mary Jo was preceded in death by her younger brother, Sam; and is survived by her loving husband, Terry; her daughter, Elizabeth Etter; her son, Mati Johnson; her grandchildren, Kelsey, Heidi, Max, Emily, Will, Kaiser and Bianca; niece, Lora Zook; nephew, Sam Horning; and sister, Jane Zook. Flowers are welcome as are memorial donations to the Cardiovascular Research Foundation (CRF.org). www.shirleybrothers.com.

Community Garden Progress



Final Rotary Garden Harvest Crew!



Thank you for volunteering!

Water Is Life Charity Ball



It's the Christmas Party / Charity Event of the Season in Fishers!

And, you are invited!

To a fun and exciting night to celebrate the holidays and change the lives of 1,000's of people in Sierra Leone in western Africa.

This year, the Charity Ball is especially proud to welcome:

Our Honorary Chair: The first lady of our City Aunna Fadness

This Year's Musical Entertainment: "Living Proof"

Our Special Guest Emcee: Carolene Mays Creator & Host of "Community Link" on WISH-TV

All this, plus: Cocktails, Hors d'oeuvres, Dinner, Dessert, an incredible Live & Silent Auction, Dancing, Great Decorations, and lots of Holiday Spirit & Festivities!

(Black Tie, very optional)

Please RSVP to tbranum@heartlandchurch.com

Register at FishersWaterIsLife.com

Thanks to the wonderful generosity of Fishers and people around the world, we are now serving more than 300,000 people in 155 communities with needed fresh clean water from wells all across Sierra Leone, in Western Africa.

Over \$1,000,000 has been raised locally through Water Is Life with the help of matching funds from the Rotary Foundation...but we're not done yet!

<u>It's the Party of the Season! You Don't Want to Miss It!</u>
Visit <u>FishersWaterIsLife.com</u> for more information.

RI Member Survey - Please Participate!



As part of our commitment to provide you with the best membership experience possible, we invite you to participate in the 2022 Rotary All-Member Survey. Your responses will help us learn what you like about being a Rotary member and how we can make your membership experience even better.

To begin the survey, click the link below. It will take **10 to 15 minutes** to complete and will be open until 4 November 2022. Only one survey can be submitted using the link, so please do not forward or share this email.

https://rotary.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_djmyztJqVTdK3qe?Q_DL=XMELUOPeME0CYT0_djmyztJqVTdK3qe_CGC_XoCbJ7qa70FvM0j&Q_CHL=email

If you any have questions, contact us at surveys@rotary.org. Want to see results from previous Rotary surveys? You can find them here.

Sincerely,

Jerit Jones

Jennifer Jones Rotary International President, 2022-23

Volunteer Opportunities in Fishers



Fishers Fire Foundation Pumpkin Chuck Volunteers Needed

Saturday, November 5, 2022

Join the Fishers Volunteer Team and help at the Fishers Fire Foundation Pumpkin Chuck at the Fishers AgriPark on Saturday, November 5.

Volunteers will help set up, check-in participants, assist with pumpkin chucking, and tear down.

Volunteer shifts from 11:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. & 2:00 - 5:00 p.m.

Don't know what to do with that old Halloween pumpkin? Take it to the AgriPark and chuck it into the field during this fundraising event for the Fishers Fire Foundation! Residents are invited to bring their week-old Halloween pumpkins and chuck them using a catapult/trebuchet. Registration and a donation are required to participate. Donations will be made to the Fishers Fire Foundation the day of the event, a minimum of \$10 per family is requested.



Fishers Rotary is a proud partner with the City of Fishers.

Check out the latest opportunities for you and your family to volunteer to help out with the City of Fishers!

This is Rotary!



Keep It Interesting...



If you are a committee chair with an announcement, or a club member with some fun news, please sent it my way!

Let's keep this newsletter interesting and relevant for all members! Send your stories, updates & pictures to Club Editor Mark McSweeney for inclusion in the next issue of the Fishers Rotary Newsletter. Submission deadline is each Monday at noon.

Pay with PayPal



Scan. Pay. Go.

You can now pay your dues, happy bucks, event fees or simply generous donations to the club via PayPal. Simply scan the QR Code below, or search for fishersinrotaryclub@gmail.com (#fishersinrotaryclub) within your PayPal app.

Please remember to select "Sending to friends and family" before submitting your payment to avoid having any fees assessed to the club for your payment.

Need You Member Login Credentials?

Friday, April 22, 2022



Did you forget your member login credentials for DACdb?

Not a problem! Email either Staci Woods at staci.woods@gmail.com or Mark McSweeney at 6560rye.oc@sbcglobal.net and we will be happy to send you a link to reset your username and/or password.



Please contact Mark McSweeney @ 6560rye.oc@sbcglobal.net to suggest content for the website or Club Bulletin.

Submission deadline is Monday at noon.



